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CHICAGO Governor JB Pritzker released the following statement following JCAR  — 
upholding enforcement rule.

I have always put the health and safety of Illinoisans first, and I’m gratified that local 
governments now have an additional way to keep their communities safe.

I want to thank the broad coalition of Illinoisans from around the state for their input 
and advocacy in support of science. Groups such as the Illinois Education Association, 
the Illinois Federation of Teachers, the Illinois Health and Hospital Association, the 



Illinois Public Health Association, Open Safe Illinois and our Safety Net Hospitals. As 
well as the Chicago Federation of Labor, the Illinois AFL-CIO, the Illinois Restaurant 
Association, National Nurses United Organizing Committee-Illinois Chapter and SEIU 
Healthcare Illinois & Indiana worked together to ensure the state remains focused on 
beating this pandemic.

The vast majority of our communities and business owners are doing what’s right. 
Working alongside these partners, these rules will provide multiple opportunities for 
compliance before any penalty is issued and will help ensure that the minority of people 
who refuse to act responsibly won’t take our state backward. These rules will ensure that 
there is a commonsense way to enforce public health guidelines with an emphasis on 
education first so that Illinois can continue to make substantial progress in our fight 
against COVID-19.


